
Halling’s  
Spectacular Sports 

Newsletter 

Awards: 3rd place dancing, most improved hockey player and gymnastics! 

Welcome to the final edition of the Halling ‘s Spectacular Sports Newsletter written by our Sports 
Writing Team. We will be showing you the clubs and sports events that have happened in Terms 5 

and 6 in various year groups. We have been interviewing pupils who have been a part of the clubs in 
different year groups so we can have the most amount of information possible. We have enjoyed 

taking part in these events ourselves and also reporting back on how we have done.  

Good luck to the children who take over from us next year!  

We wish you all an amazing summer. 

Many thanks, 

Will, Sophia, Felix and Leo. 

  

Outside school, we have continued to see children from Halling excel in a number of different 
sports. Feel free to send images for the attention of Mr Harrison. Well done to all of the children! 



Out of School Achievements 

   

Awards: football, gymnastics, martial arts and karting! 



Out of School Achievements 

 

 Awards: gymnastics, 
national girls football 

champions and 5k 
Bubble Run 

We were also           
delighted to hear that 

one of our girls has 
been offered a        

contract to play for 
Charlton Athletic FC. 

Great effort from all of 
you! 



Sports Clubs and Events 

On a wet, wet Saturday, we entered three teams into a Korfball tournament for the first time since 
Covid. Leading up to the tournament, Mrs Clements and Mrs Woolmer had taken the children for 

an after school club. Our U8s played so well and finished a respectable 5th. 

Our two U11 teams started strong although experience told during the games and, with an un-
beaten record, one of our teams finished in 2nd place, only being pipped to 1st on goal difference. 

This year we have run over 70 clubs in school and had 81% of our children participate in these. 
Every single club has been free to all of our children. 

We try our best to have a real mix of clubs and will be asking the children next year for any 
suggestions to make it even better. Pupil Voice really matters at Halling! 

As well as the clubs we have entered 23 sports tournaments and had a lot of success. 

KV Korfball 



MYG Tag Rugby 

This year, we took part in the Mini Youth Games Tag Rugby at Medway RFC. We finished 2nd in 
our group and went through to the knock outs.  

After three more matches we finished up in 6th place overall. 

We also took part in the Mini Youth Games Football at Anchorians FC. We topped our group    
winning all 8 of our games. It finally came down to goal difference between us and High Halstow, 

and we finished in 2nd place.  

 

MYG Football 
 



Halling House Cup 2024 

And the winners are… 

Lambarde 

 

1st  Lambarde 

2nd  Scholey 

3rd Harris 

4th  Gundolph 

After 12 events in the Halling House Cup this year, the overall winners were Lambarde 

Term 1 — Disney 100 Art: Lambarde            Term 4 — Cross Country: Gundolph 

Term 1 — Basketball: Scholey                        Term 4 — TTRS: Scholey 

Term 2 — Football: Harris                               Term 5 — Sports Day Athletics: Lambarde 

Term 2 — Spellings: Lambarde                       Term 5 — British Wildlife Art: Lambarde 

Term 3 — Tennis: Harris                                  Term 6 — Target Darts: Lambarde 

Term 3 —  Quiz: Lambarde                             Term 6 — Poetry: Harris 



MYG Kwik Cricket 

This term, Mr Harrison took a team of year six children to a Kwik Cricket tournament. The children played all day and then 
won their group. This took them into the playoffs, where they won their first game but sadly lost their next. This resulted in 

them gaining a place in the 5th and 6th game where they won! They had a fantastic day and here at  Halling we are so proud 
of their amazing behaviour and never-ending perseverance! Well done everyone on placing fifth! 

 

AAT Football 
 

This term, Miss Martin took a group of Year 3 and 4 children to the Trust Football. They played 5 games and were              
undefeated conceding only 2 goals. When the scores were added up we found out that we had won the competition!  



AAT Athletics 

On Tuesday, Miss Leese and Mrs Stephen took a Year 5 and a Year 6 athletics team to 
the final AAT Sports event of the year. The children did fantastically well on the track 

and in the field events. 

We broke x3 records, with Year 6 finishing in 1st place and Year 5 in 6th place,             
we finished 3rd place overall. 

 

After 6 events in the Aletheia Academies Trust sport competition this year, we finished the year 
as the CHAMPIONS!!!! 

Year 3/4 Tag Rugby — 1st 

Year 5/6 Netball — 1st 

Year 5/6 Dodgeball — 2nd 

Year 5/6 Basketball — 1st 

Year 3/4 Football — 1st 

Year 5/6 Athletics — 3rd 

This is an amazing achievement and we are all so proud of all the children that have taken part. 



PSG Football and Kwik Cricket 

 

In Term 5, an all Year 6 girls team took part in a football tournament in the morning and a kwik 
cricket tournament in the afternoon. We had lots of fun although it was extremely hot.            

We ended up coming 2nd in the Cricket.  

 

UPCOMING: 

Next year, we will be taking part in the AAT 
Sports League again, as well as all Mini Youth 

Games events and hopefully some more events 
on top! 

Watch this space... 
Thank you to 
our sponsors 
for our school 

sports kit 


